Wildflower Homeowners Association
Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting

April 6, 2015
The Board of Directors met in open session over the telephone.  The meeting was called by the President of the Board to discuss approval of several improvements to the grounds and buildings.

The Board members in attendance at 7:05 pm: Gail Otter, President, Terry Reimer, Chief Financial Officer, Ron Thompson, Vice President, and Andy Lazzaretto, Secretary.  Also in attendance were Steve and Carolyn Schwind, High Country Management.
Steve Schwind provided an overview on new water restrictions imposed by Mammoth County Water District which are mandatory and based on the gross acreage of Wildflower.  The District imposed a 2-day per week water schedule Wednesday & Saturday only and his concern is the long space between water days, although hand watering of new plantings will be permitted.  The Board discussed the overall impact of the new restrictions, the proposed new planting by Mono Works, planned maintenance in the coming months, and related issues.

The Board discussed the Mono Works proposal and their proposed payment schedule.  President Otter reminded the Board that according to their proposal, they expect to complete the project in 3 to 4 weeks.

Following the discussion Ron Thompson moved to approve a contract with Mono Works per their proposal and the motion was seconded by Andy Lazzaretto.  Motion carried 3-1 with Terry Reimer voting against the motion.  

Danielle Battut, Director, joined the meeting at 7:35 p.m.
Prior to the meeting President Otter sent out a plot plan showing some proposed improvements to the managers’ unit.  Gail asked Steve and Carolyn Schwind to describe the suggested improvements.  Carolyn Schwind reminded the Board that Grant and Alicia Duff are expecting another baby in June and presently the managers’ unit has almost no storage space.  Furthermore, the overall configuration is inefficient because the current office takes up so much space.  To overcome these shortcomings, Grant has proposed making improvements in two phases: Phase 1) convert the existing linen closet to a new walk-in closet for the Master bedroom, and build a new linen closet in part of the existing office space.  Phase 2) convert the majority of the existing office into a third bedroom for the manager’s family.  

Carolyn and Steve assured the Board that if Phase 2 were implemented there would still be adequate space for an office in combination with the existing foyer.  The office would be smaller, but adequate for the way things operate. They stated that since Wildflower stopped self-managing and started using the services of firms like High Country Management, the need for an office has changed and the HOA does not use the office in the same was as when Wildflower was self-managed.
Steve said that Grant has prepared estimates for the proposed improvements: Phase 1 would cost approximately $800.  Based on bringing in an outside contractor Phase 2 would cost $16,000-$18,000.  Grant believes he can do Phase 2 for approximately $8,000, not including permit and engineering costs, provided that he is permitted to do the work with the help of his father who is an experienced contractor.  

The Board discussed the pros and cons of converting the manager’s unit, reducing the size of the office, and providing a third bedroom.  The consensus was that managers with families have made better overall mangers.  There was a discussion of breaking the project into 2 phases: Phase 1 would be done more immediately and Phase 2 would come later and possibly require some notification to the HOA at large due to the changing of the exterior of the building.  

Andy Lazzaretto moved the approval of Phase 1 including a $1200 budget and that the Board pursue Phase 2 in the near future; Ron Thompson seconded the motion.  Following a discussion of where the funds should come from and whether be taken from the current budget or the next year’s budget beginning May 1, the motion carried 5-0.  CFO Reimer said that he would cover Phase 1 costs with current funds.  
Gail asked Steve about the Black Gold proposal to slurry the parking lot this year.  Steve reported that Black Gold suggested that we could forego the slurry this year, but definitely do the crack filling.  Reimer said that after the budget was approved this suggestion from Black Gold was received, so the budget still shows crack and slurry.  The Board agreed to omit the slurry this year and just go with the repair of cracks.
At 8:21 the Board adjourned to Executive Session to discuss upcoming capital projects including: tree removal, concrete repair/replacement, and concrete repairs.
There being no further confidential business the Board reconvened in open session at 8:50 pm.   Because Danielle Battut, previously left the meeting at 8:31 p.m. there were four boardmembers in attendance: Otter, Reimer, Thompson and Lazzaretto.

Secretary Lazzaretto reminded the Board that the minutes of November 5, 2014, January 13, 2015 and the Annual Budget meeting held on February 28, 2015 have been drafted and distributed.  
Following discussion it was moved and seconded to approve the minutes of November 5, 2014 and January 13, 2015.  Motion carried 4-0.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of February 28, 2015.  Motion carried 3-0 with Terry Reimer abstaining because he did not attend the meeting.  
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:54 p.m.
APPROVED BY THE BOARD ON, September 6, 2015
